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UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 

EASTERN DISTRICT OF MICHIGAN 
 

NOTICE REGARDING THE BANKRUPTCY NOTICING CENTER  

DELIVERY TO CANADA 

The recent postal worker strike in Canada has impacted Bankruptcy 
Noticing Center (BNC) delivery to Canadian recipients.  Specifically, 
Canadian recipients have not received United States Bankruptcy Court 
notices since November 15, 2024.  The BNC has attempted delivery, but all 
notices are being held at the Canada/U.S. border and will not be delivered 
until the postal strike ends.  

As a reminder, electronic bankruptcy noticing through the BNC (email) is 
not an option for international recipients. 

Counsel may want to consider the service challenges resulting from the 
postal worker strike for any Canadian entity or opposing party residing in 
Canada. 

 
 

Date: December 18, 2024  Todd M. Stickle 
   Clerk of Court 


